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SIR LAS TRAMPAS BRANCH 116
ELKS LODGE
 WALNUT CREEK, CA
MONTHLY BRANCH EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE MEETING –February 21, 2011
MINUTES

Big SIR Ron Armijo called the meeting to order at 10:02am.
Secretary Dick Chaffee confirmed a quorum was present.  Executive Committee members in attendance were Big SIR Ron Armijo, Little SIR Neil Schmidt, Secretary Dick Chaffee, Assistant Secretary Joel White, Treasurer John Peterson, Assistant Treasurer Bob Shader and Directors Phil Goff, Bernie Wroblewski, Bob Wolf and Jed Daniel.  Also attending were Committee Chairmen Andy Benz (Membership), Jim Nachtweih (Attendance),  Dick Thomson (Audit), Jerry Kaplan ( Activities), Harry Sherinian (Fishing) and Matt Arena (Sunshine).
Secretary’s Report:

The updated minutes for the January 2011 BEC meeting were approved.
Treasurer’s Report:
Treasurer John Peterson distributed the January 2011 Form 28 report.   The new revised Form 28 was used.
John reported the Branch remains solvent with a January ending cash balance of $6,287.95.  

The major expenditures in January were: 

Item 201 printing $129.24;  expenditure for Roster Book printing, and

Item 402 Special Activities $973.55; December Holiday party expenditures.
Motion by Neil Schmidt, Matt Arena 2nd, to approve the Treasurer’s report.  Motion approved.

Attendance Report:
Jim Nachtweih reported the Branch currently has 252 members.  Jim estimates 201 attendees including 9 guests at today’s lunch.

Jim reported that 12 Unexcused Luncheon Letters were sent out in January.  1 member was excused, 7 members paid and 4 were sent a second letter.
Membership:
Andy Benz reported:

1. we added 1 new member in January to bring our current membership to 252.  

2. there are 41 inactive members; no change from last month, and

3. we have 3 applicants for membership this month.

Andy proposed adding a second page to the New Member Application form.  This page will list the Branch activities and the Officer and Committee jobs in which new members could be interested.

Andy also proposed initiating the practice of sending out welcoming letters to the new members.

Activities Chairman Jerry Kaplan proposed he start calling new members to review the Branch activities with them. 

Motion by Neil Schmidt, Jerry Kaplan 2nd, to approve the above 3 proposals.  Motion approved.
Max Foust  introduced the new member applicants, Ivan Hendreck, Jon Rasmussen and Owen Thompson, to the BEC.

Motion by Jed Daniel, Bernie Wroblewski 2nd, to accept the 3 applicants as new Branch members.  Motion approved.

Big SIR Ron Armijo reviewed Rule 71: New Members with the BEC.   Ron questioned whether we should make changes to the current “new member” process.   The BEC consensus is the current process is working fine and no changes are needed.
Big SIR Ron Armijo reported:
1. Some Branches have their members’ pictures on their Web Sites.
2. Some Big SIRs send an e-mail at the start of the year to all members.  Ron said he plans to send out a mid-year e-mail to the Branch membership.
3. Ron has received a SIR generic Voluntary Contribution letter.  Ron will forward the letter to Treasurer John Peterson-FYI.
4. Ron reviewed with the BEC the e-mail from Dick Breitweiser regarding the January meeting.  
Little SIR Neil Schmidt reported:

1. Neil reviewed some changes to the Luncheon meeting format.  The goal is to keep the Lunch on schedule.  A lively BEC discussion followed.  The conduct and format of the monthly Luncheon meetings is one of the topics Big SIR Ron Armijo will speak about in the March newsletter.

2. Neil informed the BEC that Charlie Bamforth, a UC Davis Professor, will be our March Luncheon speaker.  Professor Bamforth’s subject is “Beer Is Better Than Wine”.
Committee Reports:

1. Jed Daniel, Nominating Committee Chairman, reported that at today’s lunch there will be a form at every place setting to submit 2012 officer candidate suggestions to the Committee.   The Nominating Committee is anxious to get significant input & candidate suggestions from the membership.
2. Matt Arena, Sunshine Chairman, reported that Harry Honstein’s wife Virginia passed away.  Services are pending.  Big SIR Ron Armijo will offer a moment of silence at today’s lunch in her memory.
New Business:

1. Phil Goff made a presentation to the BEC on the new Branch comprehensive Web Site. This site integrates the existing Branch web sites and has links to the Area 2 and State web sites.  Bottom line is this new site offers “one stop shopping” for complete information about our Branch.     Phil will make this presentation to the general membership at the Lunch today.  The URL link is :  SIR-web.org/116Web

2. Big Sir Ron Armijo re-addressed the question of adding our members’ pictures to the Web Site.  The BEC consensus was we should do this.  Ron and Phil will start working on the process.

There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 11:05am.
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